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Meridian Newsletter 

 
 

  

Term 4 

Monday 20th February to 

Friday 31st March 

Term 5 

Monday 17th April to Friday 

26th May 

 

Friday 

24th 

March 

2023 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I hope you are all well and are looking forward to the Easter Holidays.  Don’t forget the clocks go 
forward this weekend! 
 
Comic Relief 
Last Friday saw us all wearing something red in recognition of Comic Relief charity day.  Thank you 
to everyone that took part and for sending in donations.  We raised an amazing £319 to this 
wonderful cause! 
 
Welcome Back! 
We are looking forward to welcoming Mrs. Passingham-Smith back to school next as she returns 
from her maternity leave.  She will be teaching 2½ days a week for the rest of the summer term.  
Her main teaching role will be class sharing with Mr. Barcock so that the children in 5B will be 
taught by her on Wednesdays and Thursdays when Mr. Barcock has his leadership time.  A huge 
thank you to Miss. Jones who has been teaching the class since on these days since January. 
 
Specialist Facility 
Following a recent consultation, we are on track for opening a Specialist Autistic Facility at 
Meridian.  This facility will cater for 8 children who have got EHCPs with a primary diagnosis of 
autism and a recommendation placement for a facility provision.  We are hopeful that we will be 
able to open this facility in the new academic year and the whole team are excited about 
welcoming new children to our school.  I have been campaigning for a while now about the lack of 
specialist SEND provision across Peacehaven and Newhaven and hopefully this will Facility will 
support the needs of our local community.  More information will be shared over the coming 
months. 
 
I hope you have a lovely weekend and I am looking forward to seeing all the children next week for 

the last week of term!      
 
Take care and best wishes 

 
Claire Westcott  
Headteacher 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.meridianschool.co.uk 
    

 Meridian Community Primary     
School and Nursery 
 
  @MeridianCPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.meridianschool.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 
2022/2023 

 
Term 4 

Monday 20th February – Friday 31st March 
 

Term 5 
Monday 17th April – Friday 26th May 
01.05 – School closed for May Bank 

Holiday 
08.05 – School closed for King’s 

Coronation Bank Holiday 
 

Term 6 
Monday 5th June – Friday 21st July 

05.06 – School closed for staff training 
day (INSET day) 

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 
31.03 End of term 4 
28.04 PTFA Social Event TBC 
01.05 School Closed for May Bank Holiday 
05.05  Kings Coronation Celebration Day – 

more details to follow soon 
08.05 School Closed for Bank Holiday for 

King’s Coronation 
09.05 KS2 SATs start 
12.05 PTFA Disco 

R, Y1, Y2:  4.15pm – 5.15pm 
 Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6:  5.45pm – 7.00pm 
23.05 Sports Day KS2 (AM) and 

Reception/KS1 (PM) 
25.05 Reserve Sports Day 
26.05 Nursery Sports Day (AM) 
26.05 End of term 5 
 
05.06 School Closed for Staff Training 
05.06 Year 4 Multiplication Times table 

Check Week 
12.06 Phonics Screening Week 
26.06 Year 6 go to PGL 
30.06 Year 6 return from PGL 
07.07 PTFA Summer Sizzler 
21.07 End of term 6 
 

Dates for our end of year musical 
performances to be confirmed after 

Easter! 
 

 

 

 

Safeguarding at Meridian 
 
If you have a safeguarding concern about a child 
that attends Meridian, please do contact one of 
the Designated Safeguarding Leads: 
 

Miss. Laura Miles  
Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Ms. Claire Westcott  
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mr. Matt Doody  
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 
You can also call Single Point of Advice (SPOA) 
on 01323 464222 
 
If you have an immediate or emergency concern 
about a child’s safety, please call 999.  The 
NSPCC has advice about this on their website 
here. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/reporting-abuse/report/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Details 
 
Please inform the school office 

of any changes in contact details 
(address, mobile number, email) 

 
This is really important in case 
we need to contact you in an 

emergency. 

Car Park 
Gates 
You may have noticed how temperamental our main gates in to  
the car park are!  I am in ongoing discussions with EMCOR about 
this matter and hopefully things will be resolved once and for all  
very soon.  Please could you help the school by not using the  
main car park gates to walk through if you see that they are  
open as the sensor to close the gates can get stuck easily  
if they have to stop suddenly when someone walks through them.   
 
Pathways 
Please be aware that if you choose to walk through the car park rather than on the path, you are 
risking yourself and your child’s safety should a vehicle enter the car park during drop off and pick 
up.  We advise you to use the pathway in order to keep everyone safe.  Please note we will not 
accept responsibility for any accidents or injuries if you are walking through our car park rather 
than on the pathway. 
 
Staff Vehicles 
Please can you ensure that you do not let your children run around and between the cars in the 
car park.  This is not safe for your children but staff vehicles could potentially get damaged, for 
which you would be liable. 
 
Staff and Visitors only please! 
Thank you to everyone for supporting the school by not trying to 
access the car park, particularly when the weather is not great.  
Please do not be offended if you are not given access  
to the car park should you request it. 

 

Parent Forum 
 
Our next Parent Forum will be on Wednesday 3rd May 
at 2pm in our Forest School Area! 
 
If you would like to come along and find out about our 
wonderful Forest School Curriculum and meet Mr. 
Legate, please come along on this day. 
 
This will be subject to the weather and may have to be 
cancelled last minute if pouring with rain! 

Online Safety 
Supporting the children to keep safe online 
continues to be a priority of the school.  We are 
keen to support parents with our new app and 
online safety resources.  Please do visit our Online 
Safety page on our website for more information 
and links to great ideas about how to support 
children at home! 

Year 3 Swimming 
We are really sorry that we were not able to 
rebook Year 3 swimming lessons this term – 
we tried our best but were not able to do this.  
The children will go swimming again in Year 4 
and we will look to see if we can book extra 
lessons if possible but we cannot guarantee 
this.  Thank you for your understanding. 

 

https://www.meridianschool.co.uk/parents/e-safety
https://www.meridianschool.co.uk/parents/e-safety


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to RT for having the highest attendance so far this term at 
96.6% - AMAZING! 

Our whole school attendance is currently very low at 93.0% but 
hopefully as the weather improves and the coughs and colds disappear, 

our attendance will improve too 
Please help us to ensure that your child has good attendance 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Loose Parts 
 
Keep those donations coming in for our OPAL playtimes!  All donations will be safety checked by 
the staff to ensure suitability for the children to use.  Here are suggestions of what we will be 
asking for: 
Cardboard boxes 
Cuddly Toys 
Fabrics - all shapes and sizes 
Metal pots, pans, trays etc. Especially catering sizes 
Old clothes, jackets, overalls, hats, bags 
Old household appliances, hoovers, fax machines, microwaves etc 
Phones 
Small Children's Bike Wheels, wheels 
Sofa and chair cushions 
Suitcases - all sizes 
Tubes of all kinds 
Carpet samples 
Carpet squares 
Guttering 
Hoses 
Brief cases 
Buggies, push chairs 
 
So if you are having a clear out, please think of us!  The donation areas are by the entrances to the 
school gates – please put your items in there ready for our safety inspection. 
 

Our wonderful playtimes! 

It was too wet to get many photos this week!  So here are some taken back in February showing 
lots of smiling faces during our playtimes.  Hopefully the sun will be out after Easter holidays 
where we can take lots more! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep those donations coming in – the children really love exploring and getting creative 
with new things! 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


